

Our ref: TO00000846355

Richmond House 79 Whitehall London SW1A 2NS

Tel: 020 7210 4850

Mr Ian Campbell

7 MAR 2014

Dear Mr Campbell,

Thank you for your letter of 27 February to Jane Ellison about road safety. I have been asked to reply.

Whilst I understand your concerns about road safety as a public health, the matters you raise are not within the remit of the Department of Health.

Road safety campaigns and the expansion of public and private transport are matters for the Department for Transport. You may therefore wish to contact that Department directly with your concerns. The contact details are:

Department for Transport Great Minster House 33 Horseferry Road London SW1P 4DR

With regard to the implementation of parking restrictions, this is a matter for local authorities and you should continue to pursue your concerns with Wirral Council directly.

I am sorry I cannot be more directly helpful.

Yours sincerely,

Tim Marshall

Ministerial Correspondence and Public Enquiries